Southeastern Swimming

Financial Report
Fiscal 2016-2017
Note: All numbers reflect positions as of 9/24/17.
Overview

This is a "good news - bad news" kind of report.  The good news is that we bettered the projected budget loss by $17,351. The bad news is that we still lost money last year, showing a deficit of $10,236.37.  

Details

Revenue
SES saw an increase of actual income over the budgeted amount by $12,609.  The budget expectations of our two most significant sources of income - registrations and meet surcharges - were almost exactly on target. The big increase came in the form of unbudgeted USAS Grants [$8024] and the realization of additional income from the increase in meet sanction fees [$5200].

Expenses

Overall, SES spent less than the budgeted amounts by $4,407.

Support Programs: Total expenses were much more than projected.  A budget deficit of $20,200 in National and Trials spending was partially offset by less-than-anticipated demand for other support programs (Outreach Meet Fee Reimbursement, Coach Education, Zone Diversity Camp, and Coach of the Year stipend) [ $4094]. This left a deficit in the Support line item of $16,105.

Office Costs, excluding payroll, were less than budgeted [$2713]

Officials Expenses were less than budgeted [$3,700]


USAS Clinics saw significant savings [$4,444] mostly from budgeted workshops which were never held or to which we did not send a representative.


USAS Convention costs for 2016 were $6091 less than budgeted, owing mostly to savings in lodging and travel.  Less people actually attended the convention than were originally anticipated.


The two Zone Meets showed a net contribution to income of $3,471.  The Open Water Meet overspent by $1,204.  The Age Group Zone meet spent $4,675 less than was allotted. 
Conclusions

Even though a loss of $10,236 is significantly better than our projected loss of $27,253, it still ate into our cash reserves. This is the second year in a row that we have shown an operating deficit.  In fact, over the past four years, the LSC has only increased total income by $1,953.  Average net revenue from 2013-2015 was $62,730 per year.  Actions need to be taken now in order to curb the erosion of our Reserve Fund and pay back some of the deficits we have incurred since the 2015-2016 season. 
Suggested Actions by the BOD and HOD:

1. Increase the per-meet surcharge to SES swimmers by $2, effective January 1, 2018.  Estimated increase in income for 2017-18 fiscal year: $32,441.

2. Reel in the rampant spending associated with the current National Meet Support Policy.


A. Hard cap at 35% of total actual Meet Surcharge income realized in fiscal 2017-18. Procedures would be established to meet this goal.


B. Increase the level of performance necessary to earn National Support funds.


      
1. Swimmers 19 and older must qualify using the Summer National A standard



2. Eliminate the transfer loophole for swimmers entering the LSC between high school graduation and 


     college matriculation.



3. Raise the time standard to qualify for National Support funds to the Summer Nationals A standard.
Respectfully submitted,

Chris Coraggio

Finance Chair

Southeastern Swimming
